TB Update
By: Maryland Department of Health’s Center for Tuberculosis Control and Prevention 

Recently, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) released a Morbidity and Mortality Weekly Report (MMWR) with updated guidance for the screening and testing of healthcare personnel (HCP) for tuberculosis (TB) infection. The updated recommendations come after a systematic review found that a very small proportion of HCP have positive TB test results at baseline and upon serial testing.

In summary, the update recommends: 1) adding an individual TB risk assessment to baseline/pre-employment TB testing and symptom screening, 2) not conducting yearly/routine serial testing in the absence of exposure or ongoing transmission, 3) treatment for HCP diagnosed with latent tuberculosis infection (LTBI) unless medically contraindicated (with emphasis on shorter course treatment regimens), 4) continuing annual symptom screening for persons with untreated LTBI, and 5) continuing to provide annual TB education and exposure risk to all HCP.  It is important to keep in mind that outside of the changes, all other aspects of the MMWR’s “Guidelines for Preventing the Transmission of Mycobacterium tuberculosis in  Health-Care Settings, 2005” remain unchanged, including recommendations for annual facility risk assessments to help guide infection control policies and procedures.

The symptom evaluation and individual risk assessment evaluation help guide decisions when interpreting test results. A LOW RISK, asymptomatic HCP with a positive test should receive a second test. The HCP should be considered infected with M. tuberculosis ONLY if both the first and second tests are positive as recommended in the 2017 TB diagnostic guidelines of the American Thoracic Society, Infectious Diseases Society of America, and CDC.

Feel free to reach out to the Maryland Department of Health’s Center for Tuberculosis Control and Prevention with questions or concerns regarding the updates at 410-767-6698.
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Indicators of Risk for Tuberculosis at Baseline Health Care Personnel Assessment
Health care personnel should be considered to be at increased risk for TB if they answer “yes” to any of the following statements.

1. Temporary or permanent residence (for 1 month) in @ country with 2 high T8 rate i, any country other than Australia, Canada, New
Zesland, the United States, and those in western or northern Europe)

or
2. Current or planned immunosupression, including human immunedeficiency virus infection, recelpt of an organ transplant, treatment
witn 3 TNF-alpha antagonist (e, nfiximab, e5a08(cRt,or other), chronic steroids (equivalent of prednisone 215 ma/cay for 1 month),
or other immunosuppressive medication

or

3. Close contact with someone who has had infectious TB disease since the last T8 test





